
A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday June 16, 2016, at 6p.m in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan, Jr.
Michael L. Butler
Brendan G. Keogh

Mr. Guilfoyle called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.

Mr. Guilfoyle reminded all that the meeting was being shown live on Dedham TV, streamed over the internet and recorded for future broadcasts.


PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Led by Mr. Guilfoyle.

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION	

None.

REQUEST FROM THE DEDHAM THE DEDHAM MOOSE FAMILY CENTER FOR OUTDOOR SERICE ON 7-6, 7-13, 7-20 & 7-27-16

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.

PUBLIC HEARING REQUEST FROM THE ITALIAN AMERICAN CITIZENS CLUB OF DEDHAM, INC., 21 ALLEN LANE, DEDHAM FOR AN ALTERATION OF PREMISES

Attorney Peter Zahka was before the Board on behalf of the petitioner, the Italian-American Citizens Club of Dedham, Inc.  Mr. Zahka stated that sitting beside him was Paul Ruscito, President and Manager of record of the licensed premises.  Mr. Zahka added that as required by law, notice of this hearing was published in the Dedham Times and also as required. Notice was sent by mail to the abutters.  Included in this list is St. Mary's Church even though it appears to be just outside of the 500 foot radius.  Mr. Zahka provided the Board with the affidavit of that notice.  

Mr. Zahka stated that, as indicated, they are before the board with a request to alter the licensed premises at 21 Allen Lane.  Mr. Zahka added that the licensee has been working on this project for what seems like 2 to 3 years.  Mr. Zahka informed all that the renovations to the building has been approved by both the Zoning Board of Appeals and the Dedham Planning Board.  Mr. Zahka added that Mr. Ruscito is not looking to expand the premises. They're looking to provide easy handicapped access to the premises. Mr. Zahka continued, saying that currently, a person who is handicapped can get into the lower level of the premises, if they would like to go to the upper level they have to leave the premises go round the parking lot and then with some assistance, they can get in.  Mr. Ruscito would like to put in a new entrance that would provide handicapped access to the entire building.  Mr. Zahka stated that it is approximately a 30’ x 30' addition to the front of the building and will contain a three stop handicap lift, two new handicap accessible bathrooms, new staircases and some additional new storage space.  Mr. Zahka added that he provided the plans and elevations for the project along with the application.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated congratulations and good luck to Mr. Ruscito and added that he knows he's been working on this long time.  Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that the Italian-American club is a good friend and neighbor to Dedham.  

Dr. Teehan moved approval of the request for an alteration of the licensed premises by the Italian American Citizens Club of Dedham, Inc., 21 Allen Lane, Dedham; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.

PUBLIC HEARING RE: REQUEST FOR AN ALL ALCOHOLIC RESTAURANT LICENSE BY OSCAR BAR DEDHAM, LLC D/B/A OSCAR’S, AT 380 WASHINGTON STREET, DEDHAM, AND APPROVAL OF MICHAEL L. TALLON AS MANAGER

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Zahka if the public hearing could start early.

Mr. Zahka stated he would rather wait as the public hearing was posted to start at 6:25 PM.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

DRAINLAYER’S LICENSE APPLICATION APPROVAL

Hayes Excavating
P.O. Box 93
Foxboro, MA

Dr. Teehan moved approval of the application; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.

Ms. Baker stated that she has an item that will require a vote. Back in December the Board took a vote at the request of the State legislature to make some changes to the proposed legislation regarding the Robin Reyes fund and how the monies are received and deposited into the fund.  Ms. Baker added that there is another amendment that we received from Representative McMurtry's office stating that they would like to change the words “annually by said town,” to” by the Town from the State Treasurer.” Ms. Baker informed all that this is just simply a mechanism by which the monies are received and sent to the Town.  

Ms. Baker stated that with the acceptance of that final language change, they expect the bill to move out of committee and onto signature and approval.  

Mr. Keogh moved to approve the language change; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.
Dr. Teehan stated that a few constituents have called him regarding the Rail Trail Feasibility Study.  He would like to confirm that the study will include, abutter meetings, as there are rumors going around that the abutter meetings have been excluded.  Dr. Teehan remembers that when the Board approved the Feasibility Study, that is something that was discussed during open session and is something that was important.  Dr. Teehan stated that the money was there for those abutter meetings and they are a critical part of the Board's decision-making.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying asked for confirmation that these meetings are still included.

Mr. Butler stated that there was an abutter meeting on June 9, 2016.

Dr. Teehan clarified that he was talking about individual interviews with the abutters.  These were supposed to be included as part of the study.

Ms. Baker asked Dr. Teehan if he was talking about individual meetings, the homeowner and a representative from Western & Sampson.  

Mr. Guilfoyle congratulated Dr. Teehan on the birth of his new baby girl.

PUBLIC HEARING RE: REQUEST BY OSCAR BAR DEDHAM, LLC D/B/A OSCAR’S, AT 380 WASHINGTON STREET DEDHAM, FOR AN ALL ALCOHOLIC RESTAURANT LICENSE AND APPROVAL OF MICHAEL L. TALLON AS MANAGER

Attorney Peter Zahka, was before the Board on behalf of the applicant, Oscar Bar Dedham, LLC, d/b/a Oscar’s.  Mr. Zahka introduced Michael Tallon, the proposed manager of record, and Anne Francis, owner of the LLC.  Mr. Zahka informed all that as required by law, notice of this hearing was published in the Dedham Times and the notice was sent to abutters by certified mail.  Mr. Zahka continued, saying that he also sent notice to a childcare facility on High Street that was within the 500 feet.  Mr. Zahka provided Ms. Baker with a copy of the abutters notice.

Mr. Zahka informed all that the location of the proposed restaurant is the former District Convenience, which is been closed for many years now.  Mr. Zahka continued, saying that it is a one story building and the first floor is approximately 1500 ft.², with the basement being approximately 1500 ft.² as well, that will be used for storage.   Mr. Zahka stated that the applicant proposes to operate a gastro pub at the location and envisions a neighborhood gathering spot.  Mr. Zahka distributed a sample menu, which will be refined as they get closer to opening in late September early October. Mr. Zahka added that whenever possible. They will provide fresh locally sourced food and the menu will vary by season.  Mr. Zahka continued, saying that they anticipate having 20 to 24 different beers on tap.  Mr.  Zahka submitted to the Board copies of the floor plan and elevation and stated their will clearly be major renovations inside to give the location a communal feeling.  Mr. Zahka stated that the applicant is starting small, proposing 39 seats and plans to ask the Board for increased seating in the not too distant future.

Mr. Zahka informed all that the exterior renovations will consist mainly of repainting the outside, new doors and a new sign.  The anticipated hours of operation are 11 AM to 1 AM, with food being served right up to closing with a ratio 70% food to 30% alcohol.  Mr. Zahka stated that they have received approval from both the Zoning Board of Appeals and the Planning Board.  
Mr. Zahka stated that as indicated in the application, the proposed manager of record is Michael Tallon.  Mr. Tallon has been in the restaurant business for well over 20 years, which includes 14 years at Kendall Café, approximately 3 to 4 years at Townsend's in Hyde Park and has restaurant experience in Ireland.  Mr. Zahka informed all that Mr. Tallon has a copy of the rules and regulations and has read and understands them.  Mr. Zahka added that Mr. Tallon and Ms. Francis understand the part about being TIPS certified and both are so certified.  They also understand that as they hire employees, they need to be properly trained and duly certified.  Mr. Zahka stated that Mr. Tallon and Ms. Francis already have a scanning machine and will have a written alcohol service program by the time they open.  This program will include which will include that everyone who comes in will be asked for identification and all IDs will be scanned.  Mr. Zahka added that every customer under the age of 25 will be required to show a second ID.  Mr. Zahka stated that his standard rule for out-of-state IDs is that no one under the age of 35 should be served unless there are two forms of ID.  Mr. Zahka added that his clients fully understand that what they're asking for is a privilege and comes with an obligation to be diligent and responsible.

Mr. Zahka stated that he and his clients believe that this project does serve a public need and that the location is appropriate.  Mr. Zahka added that they are seeking the third of the three new licenses that were authorized for Dedham Square by Town Meeting. Mr. Zahka continued, saying that they believe that they are taking a store that has been closed for a number of years and bringing it and that side of the Square back to life.  Mr. Zahka added that at both the ZBA and the Planning Board meeting, some local residents from School Street, as well as from the apartment building across the street, showed up at those meetings to speak in favor of this application. Mr. Zahka stated they would answer any questions from the Board.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Tallon if he had been a Manager of record previously.

Mr. Tallon answered the last time he was Manager of record was at the Swan, which used to be the year Kendall Café.  

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Tallon how long he was manager of record.

Mr. Tallon answered 12 one half years.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Tallon how big the establishment was.

Mr. Tallon answered 69 seats with a full entertainment license.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Tallon if during that time were there ever any suspensions or revocations of the license.

Mr. Tallon answered no and added that prior to that, during the Kendall years, when he was an operator not the Manager of record, there were no instances.  Mr. Tallon stated that he owned a business in Hyde Park and his wife was the manager of record.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Tallon if there were ever any suspensions or revocations there.

Mr. Tallon answered no.
Mr. Butler asked Mr. Tallon how he and his staff would handle a customer that he thinks should not be served anymore alcohol and becomes a bit aggressive for assertive.

Mr. Tallon stated that he would try to talk and engage the customer.  Mr. Tallon added that you do not want to make it incendiary or harder than that already is for all parties involved but if you get to the point where the customer is still belligerent and refuses to cooperate in any way, it leaves you basically no option but to call the police.  

Dr. Teehan stated that he believes the written alcohol policy is a tremendous idea.  Dr. Teehan added that it is a good idea to have every person’s ID checked.  This would eliminate a lot of the confusion as you really do not want your staff to have to make any decisions or have to interpret a situation. Dr. Teehan continued, saying you really want to make it simple for your staff as possible.  When accidents happen, it almost always involves a staff member who is overworked, busy or confused and they make a bad choice.  Dr. Teehan stated that he thinks this is a great project for the Square and exactly the kind of thing the Square needs. 

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Tallon would be the only manager

Mr. Tallon answered yes.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Tallon how many employees he envisions having.

Mr. Tallon answered somewhere around 20 total.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Tallon how many people would be working the bar on a busy night.

Mr. Tallon answered on a busy night, 2. 

Ms. Francis informed all that either she or Mr. Tallon will be on-site for the first few months.

Mr. Tallon stated that they are shooting to open somewhere around the end of September beginning of October.

Mr. Keogh stated that looking at the menu, he didn't see black pudding, which was his son's favorite when they went to Ireland.

Mr. Tallon stated they'll be on there, especially on Sundays at brunch.  Mr. Tallon added that they are looking at the possibility of having an Irish breakfast at all times.  Mr. Tallon continued, saying that the menu the Board has in front of them is the first run through with their chef consultant. It will get tweaked and will not be that large.

Amy Haelsen, Executive Director Dedham Square Circle, stated that she has seen the tremendous change in Dedham Square firsthand.  Ms. Haelsen added that as a town meeting member, she actually sponsored the article to seek the three additional liquor licenses for Dedham Square.  The objective was to use them as a carrot to attract additional restaurants to Dedham Square and it has worked. Ms. Haelsen continued, saying that this is the third of the three licenses, along with Panchos Taqueria and Horse Thieves Tavern.  Ms. Haelsen stated that she could not be happier to see the license code Oscars.
Ms. Haelsen has known Ms. Francis for several years she could not think of a better ambassador for Dedham Square. Ms. Haelsen stated that the Dedham Square Circle is behind this 100% and are very much looking forward to working with Mr. Tallon and Ms. Haelsen to help them build a successful restaurant.

Mr. Butler moved to close the public hearing; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.

Dr. Teehan moved approval of the request by Oscar Barr Dedham, LLC, d/b/a Oscar’s, at 380 Washington St., Dedham, for an all alcoholic restaurant license; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.

Mr. Butler moved approval of Michael L. Tallon as Manager of Oscar Barr Dedham, LLC, d/b/a Oscar’s, at 380 Washington St., Dedham; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Butler reminded all that the Farmer's Market started this week and will be held every Wednesday through October from 3 – 7pm.  Mr. Butler stated that this is the ninth year that the Farmer’s Market has been in operation.

Mr. Kern reminded all that there will be a booth at the farmers market where residents can give their feedback and suggestions regarding the new website.

Mr. Keogh stated his congratulations to all the boys and girls that graduated from kindergarten, elementary, high school or college and wishes them a happy and safe summer.  Mr. Keogh reminded drivers to be extra cautious during the summer months.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he hoped everyone had a nice Flag Day as it was a beautiful night.  Mr. Guilfoyle reminded all that Legion baseball makes his return after a seven-year absence tonight at 7:45 PM at Memorial Park.












Dr. Teehan moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 28, 2016 at 7p.m.
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Dennis Guilfoyle – Chairman   
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